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th
before the final closure on Monday, 28  February, 2022 
by 12 midnight.
 

Any candidate who fails to register on or before the final 
th

closure on Monday, 28  February, 2022, has 
automatically forfeited his admission.

Lamara Garba,
Deputy Registrar, Public Affairs,

For: Registrar

This is to inform all postgraduate students both FRESH 
and RETURNING that the registration exercise for the  
2021/2022 academic session will be closed for normal 

thregistration on Sunday, 30  January, 2022 by 12 
midnight.

However, there will be a window for late registration, 
which will attract a surcharge of N5, 000 per week 
depending on the number of weeks taken by a candidate 

Closure of Postgraduate Registration for 22021/2022 Session

to stipulated guidelines and other regulations.

The Vice Chancellor further sensitized staff to ensure that 
everything was put in proper perspective as the University 
will soon present some programmes for accreditation, 
saying that already, the management had put so much 
resources and facilities for the exercise.

"It may interest you to note that in the last couple of 
months, we have expended hundreds of millions of naira in 
the provision of equipment, renovation of building, 
purchase of furnitures, ICT facilities as well as purchase of 
library materials both e-copies and hard copies of books 
and journals. 

Inline with preparation for the forth coming accreditation 
exercise, the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas 
has gone round some Faculties and Departments to see the 
level of their preparedness for the exercise.

He spoke on Wednesday, 5th January, 2022 while going 
round pointing out that quality and high standards are what 
make an institution to excel.

Professor Abbas who reaffirmed the determination of the 
University Management to provide facilities and other 
necessary supports to provideenabling environment 
conducive for teaching and research, explained that 
Bayero University had been known for its strict adherence 

VC Charges Staff on Quality, Standards
By Lamara Garba

VC, Prof. Sagir Abbas, (1st right); Director Academic Planning, Prof. Haruna Musa; Director BUK Radio FM, Dr. Suleiman 
Yar’’adua; Dean of the Faculty of Communication, Prof. Mustapha N. Malam and HOD, Theatre and Performing Arts; 
Dr. Ola Ifatimehin during an inspection to the BUK Radio FM Studio 
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He was also at the Faculty of Education, Faculty of Social 
Sciences, Faculty of Engineering and the Faculty of Law 
respectively.

The visit was part of the Vice Chancellor's policy of 
physical inspection of facilities as well as monitoring of 
lectures and other activities with a view to encouraging 
staff and motivating them to put in their best.

The Director of Academic Planning, Professor Haruna 
Musa, who was at the entourage of the Vice Chancellor, 
said such visits are indeed motivational with the aim of 
giving every member of staff a sense of belonging as well 
as providing the management with a first-hand information 
on the progress or otherwise recorded in respective 
faculties and centres.

At the Faculty of Communication, he commended the staff 
for what he described as good maintenance of facilities as 
well as cleaning the environment. He was particularly 
impressed with the high quality radio studio and the 
computer Laboratory as well as other equipment.

The Dean of the Faculty, Professor Mustapha Nasir Malam 
was overwhelmed by the Vice Chancellor's visit which he 
said was motivating and boosting staff morale to do more.

The Vice Chancellor was earlier at the Faculty of Arts and 
Islamic Studies (FAIS) in which the Dean of the Faculty, 
Dr. Ibrahim Garba expressed joy for the words of wisdom 
and encouragement, saying his Faculty which was the 
oldest in the University is very much committed when it 
comes to standards.

Advancement Office as Deputy Registrar, a post he was 
holding before his appointment as a substantive Director.

Zahraddeen holds Masters Degree in Public Relations. 

The new Acting Director, Establishment, Hajiya Binta 
stYahaya K/Na'isa joined Bayero University, Kano on 1  

November, 1999. She rose to the position of Acting 
Deputy Director, Quality Assurance in the Directorate of 
Academic Planning. She became the University's 
Examination Officer in the Directorate of Examinations 
and Admissions (DEAR). In February 2021, she was 
transferred to the Directorate of Establishment Matters 
as Deputy Registrar. The new Acting Director Holds a 
Master of Science Degree in Economics.

Malam Sheriff Ahmed was a former member of the 
Editorial Board, a columnist and Editor of the New 
Nigerian On Sunday. He joined Bayero University, Kano 
in 2014 and worked in General Administration and the 
office of the Registrar until March 2021 when he was 
deployed to the office of the Vice Chancellor as Deputy 
Registrar.  Malam Sheriff is a graduate of Philosophy and 
Communication Arts from the University of Ibadan. 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has 
approved the appointment of Malam Mustapha 
Zahraddeen as a substantive Director in the Registry. In a 

th
letter dated 4  January, 2022 signed by the Registrar, 
Malam Jamil Ahmad Salim said the appointment takes 

rdeffect from Monday, 3  January, 2022.

Similarly the Vice Chancellor has approved the 
appointments of Hajiya Binta Yahaya K/Na'isa and 
Sheriff Ahmed as Ag. Directors, Establishment Matters 
and Vice Chancellor's Office respectively. There 
appointments are for a period of six (6) months in the first 
instance according to a letter signed by the Registrar, 
Malam Jamil Ahmad Salim.

Malam Mustapha Zahraddeen was until his appointment, 
the Deputy Registrar, Advancement Office. The veteran 
journalist moved from Radio Kano as Manager News to 
Bayero University, Kano in February, 2002 as the 
University's Public Relations Officer. He was later 
appointed Secretary, Information and Publication and 
also served as the University's Committee Secretary on 
Endowment Fund. He was subsequently posted to the 

VC Appoints Mustapha Zahraddeen, Binta Yahaya K/Na'isa and Sheriff Ahmed Directors
By Bala G. Abdullahi

Hajiya Binta Yahaya K/Na’isa 
Ag. Director, Establishment Matters 

Malam Sheriff Ahmed 
Ag. Director, VC’s Office

Malam Mustapha Zahraddeen
Director 
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at unraveling the complexities surrounding Islamic 
conceptualization.

He said the proposal of the Centre to hold an international 
conference on Islamic Civilization in October 2022 is apt 
and would create  an avenue for  t rue Is lamic 
conceptualization. He, therefore called on the Vice 
Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas to continue to 
support the Centre in achieving its mission. 

He advised that, as part of the conference preparations, the 
Centre should organize a round table among all 
stakeholders in multidisciplinary fields aimed at proffering 
solutions to societal security challenges.

In his remarks earlier, Director of Centre for Islamic 
Civilization and Interfaith Dialogue (CICID), Dr. Sani 
Umar Rijiyar Lemo advocated for collaboration with local 
and international agencies for effective conflict resolution 
programmes and promotion of peace and harmony in the 
society. 

The Director, appealed to the University Management to 
continue to support the Centre by providing a bus, a 
standby generator and e-library, said the Centre has 
recently championed collaboration with Hisbah Board in 
training its staff and other conflicts associated issues.

While responding to requests, the Vice Chancellor, Prof. 
Sagir Adamu Abbas pledged to provide the needed 
facilities and support the Centre in organizing the 
international conference.

The gathering concluded with presentations of Islamic 
books to the NUC-ES, Prof. Abubakar Rasheed and the 
Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas by the Director 
CICID, Dr. Sani Umar R/Lemo. 

The Executive Secretary of the National Universities 
Commission (NUC), and former Vice Chancellor of 
Bayero University, Professor Abubakar Adamu Rasheed 
has passed a vote of confidence on the Centre for Islamic 
Civilization and Interfaith Dialogue (CICID) for 
introducing programmes that will ignite collaboration with 
Islamic institutions globally. 

th
Speaking on Wednesday, 29  December, 2021 at the Vice 
Chancellor's Office while receiving officials of the Centre, 

Prof. Rasheed commended the Centre for publishing the 
proceedings of the Conference on Boko Haram which he 
said will go a long way in addressing security challenges. 

The NUC Boss who commended the Centre for organizing 
a by-monthly public lecture, also urged them to continue 
with the conflict resolution programmes on interfaith and 
dialogue, describing it as part of intellectual efforts aimed 

NUC-ES, Prof. Rasheed Commends CICID for Creativity
...As VC Pledges More Supports 

By Adamu Garba

Class 1992, commending the Class for sustaining this 
gigantic effort which he said would go a long way in 
making life better to the beneficiaries. He said the money 
would be shared to 20 indigent students as done previously 

The Bayero University, Kano Class 1992 Alumni Forum 
has donated a whopping sum of One Million Naira (N1m) 
to the University Management as part of its annual 
contributions of scholarship to indigent students. The class 
has sustained the tempo since it started five years ago.

Presenting a cheque to the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
st

Sagir Adamu Abbas on Friday, 31  December, 2021, the 
chairman of the forum, Dahiru Muhammad Sa'id, who was 
represented by Dr Hajara Umar Sanda of the Department 
of Mass Communication, said it was part of the Class '92 
gesture to ameliorate the suffering of the indigent students 
in order to support their education.

The Chairman noted that the Class 1992 had been offering 
such amount to the University as part of their contributions 
to their alma mater.

Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas said he was overwhelmed by the goodwill gesture of 

BUK Class '92 Forum Donates N1m Annual Scholarship for Indigent Students
By Nura Garba

Dr. Hajara Umar Sanda presenting a cheque of 1million to 
VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas on behalf of Class ‘92

Dr. Muhammad Sani Umar R/Lemo, Director CICID (1st right) 
presenting a book to E.S. NUC, Prof. A.A. Rasheed with VC, 
Prof. Sagir A. Abbas looks on  
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sustained N1m donation for indigent students, financial 
assistance to the deceased family members of the class and 
payment of fines for inmates at Correctional facilities, as 
well as visits to orphanage homes.

“We have also supported flood victims at IDP camps in 
Jibia, Katsina State, settled hospital bills to indigent 
patients at hospitals in Kano State as well as our routine 
support for social functions to our bereaved colleagues,” 
he added.

in which each student would smile home with N50,000 to 
enable them settle their registration fees and other 
miscellaneous expenses.

The Vice Chancellor further urged other alumni 
associations to borrow a leaf from Class 1992.

The Class 1992 Forum also organized a re-union for its 
st

members on Saturday 1  January, 2022 in which the 
President, Dahiru Sa'id told the members that the Forum 
had tremendously achieved many things including the 

g. Haj. Zainab Mohd Auwal- PRO II

The following were also elected as Board of Trustees 
a. Hon. Ado Maiunguwa- Chairperson
b. Muhd Chidawa Julde- Member
c. Alh. Sani Lawal Daura- Member
d. Haj. Jidda Sani Madugu
e. Alh. Ibrahim Sayyadi- Member
f. Alh. Kassim Musa Munjibir- Member

The Board of Trustees was tasked to review the draft 
constitution within one month i. e April.

The Class donated a brand new Public Address System to 
the Department of Adult Education and Community 
Services worth N82, 000 with the support from Hon. Ado 
Mai Unguwa while some members also donated 
generously. 

The HOD, Dr. G. M. Tofa, while receiving the donation 
thanked members of the class for the support and said it has 
come at a time when the department needed it. He 
encouraged members to continue with the sprit and called 
on other classes to emulate this gesture. The Class 
members used the occasion to honor Professor Bala Zakari 
promoted to the rank of professor for being their level 
Coordinator.

The alumni Class 2006/7 of Adult Education Department 
rd

held its first re-union on 3  January, 2022. Members of the 
class converged at the departmental board room to 
celebrate their first ever meeting since graduation 14 years 
ago.

Caretaker committee to spearhead the affairs of the class 
was elected as follows:

a. Dr. Babangida Ladan- Chairperson
b. Haj. Bilkisu Sani Yola- V/Chairperson
c. Dr. Usman Abba Idris- Secretary General
d. Dr. Auwalu Halilu- Organizing Secretary
e. Alh. Yahaya Ali Sara: Treasurer
f. Alh. Sani Sarki- PRO I

st
Adult Education Class 2006/7 Holds 1  Re-union, Donates Equipment to Department

By Nura Garba

host of members of his community, students, childhood 
friends, primary and secondary school teachers among 
others.

In his response to the many goodwill messages, Professor 
Bala Zakari expressed appreciation to all those who 
gathered to rejoice with him and said his promotion is the 
will of Almighty Allah.

.

A large number of family, colleagues, teachers, associates 
thand friends came together on Saturday, 26  December, 

2021 to celebrate Bala Zakari on his promotion to the rank 
of Professor.

Professor Bala Zakari, who is a Deputy Executive 
Secretary, Technical, UBEC, was praised by many people 
who attended the ceremony for his excellent human 
relations, knowledge versatility and dedication to duties.

The occasion attracted many dignitaries including the 
immediate past Executive Secretary of the  National 
Commission for Mass Literacy, Adult and Non- Formal, 
Professor Abba Haladu, ASUU BUK Chairman, Professor 
Haruna Musa, Dean Faculty of Social Science, Professor 
Ahmad Muhammad Tsauni, Dean, Faculty of Education, 
Dr. Ali Idris, Director Centre for Gender Studies, Dr. 
Suwaiba Ahmad Sa'id, HOD Adult Education and 
Community Services, Dr. Garba Tofa, immediate past 
Registrar of BUK, Hajiya Fatima Binta Mohammed and a 

Friends, Family, Associates Celebrate Bala Zakari on Promotion to the Rank of Professor
By Nura Garba

Prof. Bala Zakari (2nd left) receiving an award from his students 

Members of Class 2007 donating a Public Address System
to the HO, Dr. G. M. Tofa 



According to him, the school was serving children of 
university staff as well as members of the neighbouring 
communities. He revealed that through the special 
intervention by the BUK Management, the Darul Uloom 
Islamiyya school was able to discharge its duties diligently 
by giving quality Islamic knowledge to children.

Professor Iliyasu however, noted that in view of its quality 
in teaching, the school is now being rated as one of the best 
in the neighborhood as such, it overstreched its facilities.

He made a passionate appeal to the University 
Management to further support it by expanding 
the classroom as well as providing other 
facilities for an improved performance.

Responding, the Vice Chancellor assured that the 
University Management would do everything 
possible with a view to ensuring that the school 
grows and develops. In particular, he spoke on 
the need to review the curricula of the school so 
that its graduands would be able to memorise the 
Holy Qur'an, vast in Islamic knowledge and be 
fluent in speaking and reading of Arabic.

Professor Abbas said quality education of both 
Islamic and western was the only legacy a good 
parent would love to leave for their children. “I 

assure you that, we will do everything within our capability 
to support the school in order to achieve its desired goals.

The Board of Directors and Parent Teachers Association of 
the Darul Uloom Islamiyya School on Thursday, 6th 
January, 2022 paid a visit to the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
Sagir Adamu Abbas in which they expressed appreciation 
towards the support rendered to the school by the 
University Management.

Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Islamic School, 
Professor Ahmad Iliyasu, who led the team, said they were 
in Vice Chancellor’s office to specifically express their 

appreciation on behalf of the staff, students and the parents 
for the special attention given to them by the BUK 
Management.
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Management of Darul Uloom Islamiyya Visits VC
By Lamara Garba

Director Shu'aibu Garba, Kano State Senior Secondary 
Schools Management Board, Director Auwal Farouk 
Umar, Kano State Ministry for Local Government, 
Director Muhammad A. Musa, Kano State Senior 
Secondary Schools Management Board, Director Jibrin 
Adamu Usman, Kano State Emergency Management 
Agency, Director Jibo Usman, Jigawa State Science and 
Technical Education Board.

The 1995 Alumni Association of Geography Department 
honoured Prof. Ibrahim Badamasi Lambu of Geography 
Department, Bayero University Kano. The association 
conducted its 2021 Annual General Meeting  at the 
Emmanuel Ajayi Olofin Theatre of the Faculty of Earth 
and Environmental Sciences (FEES), New Campus, 

th
Bayero University Kano (BUK) on the 26  December, 
2021.

The chairman of the association, CSI Abdullahi Haruna 
Bono of Nigeria Immigration Service, Jigawa State 
Command, presented the awards to eleven (11) of its 
members for attaining outstanding achievements in their 
respective places of employment. He added that the 
association is proud of the recipients and urged them to 
continue being good ambassadors of Geography 
Department and Bayero University Kano.

Other recipients include ACP Muhammad Zayyanu Musa, 
Nigeria Police Force, DCC Umar Sani Malumfashi, 
Federal Road Safety Corps, DC Jibrin Idris, Nigeria 
Security and Civil Defence Corps, SPM Mahmoud Nakuru 
Shu'aibu, Nigeria Postal Service, Director Abubakar 
Muhammad Bello, Jigawa State Scholarships Board, 

Geography BUK 1995 Alumni Honours Professor Ibrahim Badamasi Lambu and 10 Others

Members Board of Directors and PTA of Darul Uloom Islamiyya School in a group 
photograph with VC and other Principal officers 

Members of BUK Geography Class ‘95 in a group photograph 
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The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has approved the appointments and re-appointments of the 
underlisted staff members of the University.

APPOINTMENTS

S/N

 

NAME

 

DEPARTMENT

 

APPOINTMENTS

 

EFFECTIVE

 

1

 
Dr. Kabiru Dahiru Abbas

 
Dept of Library and Information 
Sciences

 Head, Dept

 
of Library and Information 

Sciences

 18th

 
January, 2022

2
 

Prof Isa Mukhtar
 

Dept of Nigerian Languages
 

Head, Dept of Nigerian Languages
 

15th
 

January, 2022
3

 
Prof Muhd Auwal Hussaini

 
Dept of Agronomy

 
Dean, Faculty of Agriculture

 
27th

 
January, 2022

4
 

Dr. Hassan Sule
 

Dept of Crop Protection
 

Deputy Dean, Faculty of Agriculture
 

 
27th

 
January, 2022

5  Dr. Amina Aminu Idris  Dept of Agricultural Economics 
and Extension  

Sub-Dean (Academics), Faculty of 
Agriculture  

27th  January, 2022

6  Dr. Mukhtar Ridwanu Bunza  Dept of Forestry and Wildlife 
Management  

Sub-Dean (Facilities), Faculty of 
Agriculture  

27th  January, 2022

7
 

Prof Abubakar Sadiq Isa
 

Dept of Community Medicine
 

Re-appointment as Director, Centre for 
Infectious Disease Research

 

29th

 
December, 

2021
 8

 
Dr. Zubaida Faruk Ladan

 
Dept of Paediatrics

 
Deputy Director I, Centre for Infectious 
Disease Research

 

29th

 
December, 

2021

 9

 

Dr. Sunusi Iguda

 

Dept of Mass Communication

 

Deputy Director II, Centre for Infectious 
Disease Research

 

29th

 

December, 
2021

 10

 

Dr. Faruk Umar Ambursa

 

Dept of Information Technology

 

Deputy Director (Research and 
Development), Centre for Information 
Technology

 

6th

 

January, 2022

 

Members of The ABC-ABU Alumni Association are 
cordially invited to its First Annual General Meeting in 
Bayero University, Kano. The two-day event is scheduled 
as follows:
1. Pre-AGM Lecture
 Topic: Reforming Nigerian Education: A Northern 

Perspective
 Speaker: Prof. Emeritus Munzali Jibril

th Date: Friday 14  January, 2022, 
 Time: 4.00pm
2. Annual General Meeting

th Date:  Saturday 15  January 2022 
 Time: 10.00am – 1.00pm
 Venue: Mahmoud Tukur Theatre, Bayero University, 

Kano (Old Site)

Abdullahi Bayero College/Ahmadu Bello University (ABC-ABU) Alumni Association: 
Pre-AGM Lecture and Annual General Meeting 

Date: Wednesday, 19th January, 2022
Time: 10.00am prompt
Value: Departmental seminar room
Note: Attendance to seminars is compulsory to all MSc I 
MSc II PhD I and II

First Presenter:  Mujahid Ajah Matazu
Topic: Economic prospect of plastic waste recycling 
and its environmental implications in Kano Metropolis 
Chairperson: Dr Ahmed Ali Fate 
Second Presenter: Yusuf Muhammad Tukur
Topic: Risk Assessment of Liquefied Petroleum Gas 
(LPG) selling points: A review

I, Musa Ado of the Office of DVC (Management 
Services), on behalf of myself and members of my 
family, wish to sincerely express my appreciation to 
members of the University Community who found time 
to attend the wedding fatiha of my daughter, which took 
place on Sunday, 2nd January, 2022 at Sharada Juma'at 
Mosque, Kano.

My sincere appreciation goes to the Vice Chancellor,

Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, former VCs, Prof. 
Muhammad Yahuza Bello, Prof. Attahiru M. Jega, Prof. 
Muhammad Yahuza Bello DVCs, Academics, 
Management Services and Research and Development, 
represenatives of ASUU, SSANU, NAAT and NASU, 
members of the entire staff of the University too 
numerous to mention who also graced the occasion. May 
Allah reward you all abundantly, amin.

Appreciation from Musa Ado (Musa Lele)

Department Environmental Management: PhD Seminar Series  
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In line with Directive from National Universities 
Commission to improve access to COVID-19 Vaccine in 
Univers i ty  Campuses ,  Bayero  Univers i ty  in 
collaboration with Kano State Primary Health Care 
Board, is providing additional COVID-19 Vaccination 
points as follows:
A) NEW CAMPUS
1) New Campus Health Centre
2) Ramat Hostel Car Park

B) OLD CAMPUS
1) Old Campus Health Centre
2) Near Ibrahim Haruna Umar Theatre

TIME: 9:00am-2:00pm Mondays to Thursdays
     9:00am-1:00pm Fridays
Members of the University Community are encouraged 
to visit the COVID-19 Vaccination points and take the 
vaccines.

UNIVERSITY HEALTH SERVICE: Ramp-Up Covid-19 Sensitization 
and Vaccination using the Platform of NUC

(1) Malam Bala Garba Abdullahi, Secretary, Information 
and Publication Division, Bayero University, Kano 
wishes to invite members of the University Community 
and the General Public to the Wedding Fatiha of his Son 
Abdullahi Bala Abdullahi (Goma) and his fiancee, 
Amina Usman (Hajiya), scheduled to take place as 
follows:

thDate: Friday 14  January, 2022
Time: 2:30pm
Venue: Khalifa Isyaku Rabiu Juma'at Mosque, Goron 
Dutse, Kano State

(2) Malam Habibu Ahmad Gwazaye Samaigu of the 
Physical Planning Unit (PPU), wishes to invite members 
of the University Community and the general public to his 
wedding fatiha with his fiancee, Usaina Haruna 
Gwazaye Samaigu, scheduled to take place as follows:

thDate: Sunday 9  January, 2022
Time: 10:00am

Venue: Gidan Yaro Babban Zaure

(3) Muhammad Sani Ya'u (Sani Zico) of the 
Advancement office, wishes to invite members of the 
University community and the general public to his 
wedding fatiha with his fiancee, Mariya Ibrahim Salisu 
(Kifidiyya), scheduled to take place as follows:

thDate: Sunday 16  January, 2022
Time: 11:00am
Venue: Ja'in Sabon Gida, Baffa Babba Dan'agundi, 
Kantin Kani Street, residence of Alh. Ibrahim 
Namagajiya

(4) Salisu Haruna (Salenco) former SUG president 
wishes to invite members of the University community 
and the general public to his wedding fatiha with Sadiya 
Alin Bukar Makoda,, scheduled to take place as follows:
Date: Saturday, 8th January, 2022
Time: 11:00am
Venue: Bukar Makoda residence, Gwammaja, Kano.
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